

Prospector Soccer Club Meeting - Established 1986

March 15th, 2023,

6:00 Pm

Call to Order	6:10ish
Roll Call	Gene, Ashlee, Travis, Mark, Nate, Ashley, Cory, Melissa, Jamie, Ethan
Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes	Motion: Gene Second: Melissa Changes: Mark
REPORTS	Executive Board
<p>President: Gene Groninger</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Limit sidebar conversation and have the meeting run smoothly. - We will do this! • FLSL/Scheduling fall games through GotSport - • How does reseeding work? • TeamSnap, need somebody to run it - Missy and Gene need to work on Team Snap to get links for everyone • Need to line Christa plus Pleasant Grove. • Link for coaches and Clinics. • Field certs in file. • Change hours for Clinic, 1 hr U6-U8, 1/2hr break, 2 hr U10 and above. U6-U8 1/2 break 1-2pm U10 and above 230-430pm its free! • Gene will give info to Sally to create a link. • Gene in charge of drills for clinics. • Club buy pop up goals? Proposal that we get some for the club. Gene will buy 4 sets of pop up goals. All in agreement 500 dollars or less. Cory seconds Jamie thirds. • Only 3 events this year, Golf/Wine?, Soccer Fest, Coaches dinner. Use Golf tournament money for coaches' dinner? Money back to the coaches for first child playing.

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Edh orangevale and us u10 possible cross play? Jamie and Nate ask us to halt for this year and figure out u12-14 • Rules of the game, update/ US Soccer
1st VP: Cory Candelario	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Comp Sign ups vs. Rec sign ups questions • Times for Clinics and Comp tryouts at the frog pond. 5-7pm May 15-17th • Golf tourney fundraiser- Cold Springs can only do Mondays. April 24th. Max of 120 players. Min of 80 players. Flyer on website. 55 bucks for the round 9 am start, 20 bucks for lunch. \$100-110? Melissa will help organize. • Course checking on available dates in April/May/June • Soccer fest date, location. Sticking with the current vendor. Camerado outdoors? Neil reaching out to photographer.
2nd VP: Mark Herrera	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Dave west same cost. Look into frog pond. Shut down on pleasant grove track n field. • Not getting charged for christa at the moment. • No luck on lights. Maybe look into renting lights? • Plan to get cmp in shape so we can use their fields. • Can potentially fit 4 u8 fields at cmp. • Look at dave west for u6. • If Cindy leaves, Mark has buddy to take over. • 150-200 k per field to do turf.
Secretary: Ashlee Powers	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • none
Treasurer: Kelly Charles	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> •
Referee Director: Ethan Banaszak	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • License renewal done. • Demo Stacks Sport. 29 dollars a month for management. More expensive to do Stacks compared to what we do now. • Ref field training looking into cnra for times. 300.00 to

	do it. 10 ref minimum. Social media to get ref training done. Travis will post about referees needed.
Coaches' Director: Melissa Randall	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Need Coaches registration opened • Keeping whole teams together? Don't promise anything. Club forming policies - can stay together if played beforehand coaches can't select players. . •
Communications/Outreach: Travis Howard	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> •
Equipment Director: Nate Gale	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Order nets now because the best deal is now. Don't know sizes. Someone needs to go measure them. • April 30th sale ends
Fundraising/Sponsorship: Kassandra Duran	
Club Scheduler Ashley Moritz	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> •
Rec Club Registrar Sally Miller	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Need player registration fee for spring 2023 and fall 2023 • No team fee for this fall for Metro. (higher rec lower comp) • Still register as a metro team if they are a rec team. No official tryouts needed. Coach picks a list of players they want on their team. • Will schedule for metro. Working with district 9 • U6-U10 we decide • Proposed seeding be aug 5th season start two weeks after. • Pictures on the 12th. 425 player aprox. Have the photos delivered to club if it sends to parents a little bit more. •

Comp Club Registrar Jamie Trykar	•
Website Coordinator Steve Joves	•
Comp Uniform Coordinator Sally Miller	• 2023 proposal
Rec Uniform Coordinator Sally Miller	• 2023 proposal
TopSoccer Coordinator ????	•
Committee Reports	
Rules and Regulations	•
Protests, Appeals and Disciplinary (PAD)	•
Unfinished Business	•
New Business	•
Good of the Game	•
Next Meeting/ Adjournment	• April 20th breakroom 600pm 8:35
Google Meets Conversation	